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A day on the Farmington with a father and son who were students from our fly fishing class  ended at the Riverton 

Country store for lunch, it does not get much better than that. 
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The Above picture was taken by Ron Dunlevy from a 

safe distance :-) that black  line you see in the middle of 

the picture is the bear heading for our President in the 

blue shirt. 

We now move out of September and into October. I for 

one am going to remember September fondly.  I fished 

the Farmington River an average of 2 days a week dur-

ing this month. The Isonychia hatch and the Trico hatch 

on the river were both outstanding and if you were 

lucky enough to be there you know what I’m saying.  

I try to avoid crowds and enjoy solitude when I go fish-

ing and favor spots where a little walk is required to get 

to my destination. It usually pays off as most, not all, 

anglers prefer to get out of their car and step into the 

river. One evening this past month I was feeling other-

wise, Ron and I had hiked into the river. Along the way 

we went through some tall grass and shrubs and I occa-

sionally uttered “HEY BEAR” as my guide did on a guided 

trip in Alaska. Ron got a kick out of this and soon we got 

to the river bank and split up to do some fishing. I went 

upriver and he went down. We were within sight of 

each other but just barely. I was fishing along the west 

bank enjoying the fishing and the solitude when I heard 

some branches cracking and some scuffling from the 

woods on my right. My 1st thought was it must be an-

other angler that feels the same way about walking to 

get away from the crowds. I peered into the brush and 

saw a big black bear moseying toward the river directly 

in line with me. It was about this moment that I wished I 

was fishing in a crowd. My next thought was that it 

could be a mother bear with cubs, even though I did not 

see any. I made the decision to head for the opposite 

bank which was not going to be easy as the river is very 

wide with big boulders below the surface. As I was 

attempting to get there I thought to myself I must look 

like a frightened prey of some type trying to escape, do-

ing everything wrong. When I got close to the opposite 

bank I was totally out of breath and my heart was 

pounding. Ron happened to look upriver while this was 

happening and thought to himself that I must have to 

go to the bathroom real bad. Then he saw the bear, all 

of 300 lbs. as it got a drink of water and then decided it 

was going to cross the river in straight line to me. I 

could not get up on the bank where I was so I made the 

decision to move upriver despite my state of exhaus-

tion. I had to watch where I was going so I could not 

keep eye contact with the bear and back away slowly as 

all the books say. I got about 30 yards above the line 

that the bear was on and was too exhausted to move 

another foot. I had had it and if it wanted me it had me 

without a fight. I watched it continue to cross and when 

it was directly below me a gentle breeze must have 

brought him my scent as it raised its nose to the air and 

turned and looked directly at me. Time stood still for 

this moment as we looked into each other’s eyes and 

then thank goodness it continued its way to the east 

bank and up into the brush. Now I was in a hurry to get 

back to the side of the river where I started. Ron met 

me there and said he got some pictures to prove my 

story in our CFFA newsletter, so here you have it. We 

continued to fish but we switched positions on the river. 

He stayed up where the bear crossed and I went down 

to where he had been fishing. We usually fish until it’s 

too dark to see our flies and walk back to our car using 

flashlights. Not this night, we left as the Isonychia spin-

ners were gathering in their mating ritual above the 

riffles and we talked loud and continuously, especially 

through the tall grass section.   

I have had three sightings of Black Bears in the last few 
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years on the Farmington River and none of them were 

aggressive at all. But they are around and if you are an 

angler that seeks solitude just keep in mind bears like 

solitude also. Read the “DO’s & Don’ts about Black 

Bears” I did everything wrong despite learning these 

things while camping in Yellowstone, the Tetons and the 

Rocky Mountains with my wife and children.  

CFFA Happenings 

Our September meeting went very well and we had a 

nice crowd with some new faces. I spent some enjoya-

ble time speaking with Rick and Art. Rick is a new mem-

ber and very enthusiastic about his new hobby. Rick’s 

great uncle Art was with him and is responsible for his 

introduction to fly-fishing. Rick showed me an “App” on 

his phone with place marks on every river and stream 

that Art has taken him. Some of these marks were on 

the same rivers in CT that I got my start on. It was fun 

reminiscing and I hope they come to more meetings in 

the future. If you see a new face at one of our monthly 

meetings please do what you can to make their visit en-

joyable.  

At our BOD meeting in September we voted unanimous-

ly to change the age limit for “Junior Membership. It 

was 16 and under and it has been changed to under 21. 

The hope is we keep some of the junior members that 

take our classes for a longer time at a bargain price, an 

investment in our future. We also voted to have Jen Rip-

ple as our featured guest at our February Annual Ban-

quet and Expo. http://flylifemagazine.com/fly-girl-qa-

jen-ripple/. We are excited with our choice and just 

maybe it will lead more women to our CFFA. 

On Saturday October 7 we will have CFFA mem-

bers at the fall BOY SCOUT EXPO at the Hebron 

Fairgrounds talking about our CFFA, tutoring tying 

flies and teaching fly casting along with members of 

FVTU. 3000 scouts and 1500 adults all from central 

Connecticut will be there.  

DEEP Hunting and Fishing Day... 

Boy, Were We Busy 9/23/17! 

What a day, from 10 to 4:00 p. m. We had nonstop 

visitors lined up at our booth to get their chance to 

tie a fly and learn about CFFA's programs and the 

joys of fly fishing. They came with their kids; they 

came with their significant others all day. From mil-

lennials to kids with parents to just curious adults 

we helped 50-75 people get their first taste of fly 

tying. CFFA members providing instruction includ-

ed: Ted Rzepski, Bob Winot, Dan Price, Ron Dun-

leavey, Gary Bogli, Phil Apruzzese, Gary Steinmil-

ler, and Mike Stewart. It was one of the best days 

of meeting the public and getting our sport directly 

to the public. Photos of the day can be found on our 

CFFA Facebook Page.  

Our October 11
th
 meeting will feature Ed Mitchell. 

His presentation will cover Fly-Fishing the trophy 

stretch of the upper Connecticut River. 

Gary  

This is one of the heaviest pieces of garbage you can find on just 

about any river in any state. Left by a scumbag for all to enjoy. 

http://flylifemagazine.com/fly-girl-qa-jen-ripple/
http://flylifemagazine.com/fly-girl-qa-jen-ripple/
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A Tale of Two Cross-dressers 

Alaska yet again.  Another fishing adventure 
come and gone.  My fondness for the place simply 
doesn’t wane.  This trip was for seven days, which meant 
really five days of fishing.  Two full days were needed 
just to get there and back.  Madge drove me to Logan to 
catch the first leg of the trip. With this act alone Madge 
has racked up many hours of tango lessons.  It meant 
eight hours on the road for her.  The flight was fine with 
no hints of al quaeda.  I was not asked to remove my 
shoes, although others were.  I was, however, asked to 
remove my baseball cap.  I don’t know what they ex-
pected to find under that.  If it was hair they were look-
ing for they were severely disappointed.  At any rate 
they were much safer having me remove my hat than my 
shoes.  A constrained, sweaty, odorous, Manfred foot is 
a lot more lethal than any little old explosive device of 
the same size.  My connecting flight from San Francisco 
to Anchorage was ready to board as soon as I arrived.  In 
Anchorage the van from the Black Angus Inn pulled in as 
I was rolling the last of my luggage off of the conveyer.  It 
just happened to be picking up another party.  My luck 
went no further than the desk clerk at the inn, however.  
When asked for the key to our room, she said, “What 
room?”  Glenn and Richard had not forewarned the 

young lady that I was expected. Not only that, but they 
had the only two keys to the room and they were not in.  
“I’m sorry sir but you will have to wait for their return.”  
Then it dawned on me that I had the e-mail note, which 
denoted all of our electronic Alaska Airlines tickets.  At 
least this connected all of our names and with my photo 
ID driver’s license and a lot of downright begging she al-
lowed as how she might be able to let me into the room 
with the master key.  She smiled saying, “you do seem 
like an honest person.” 

 On a chair in the room was a note from Glenn 
and Richard delegating me to the bed by the windows.  
They would return after their meal in town.  The luxury 
of that hot shower was never more appreciated.  Glenn 
and Richard had already done the shopping and most of 
the vittles had been stored in the two waxed fish boxes 
(a trick we had learned from our last Alaska caper).  One 
of those boxes would come in handy to actually put 
some salmon fillets in for the trip back to North Carolina 
with Glenn.  The boys finally showed up, as I was about 
to nod off.  They extolled the virtues of the halibut din-
ner they had just consumed at a brewpub in the center 
of town.  Alaska is not lacking in culinary experiences. 

 I am reminded of the wonderful meal we had 
two years ago at a place called The Marx Brothers, a four 
star restaurant located in downtown Anchorage.  The 
place really impressed the women at a time when they 
were wondering why the hell they had been convinced 
to join the men in this territory near the outer edge of 
civilization.  One of my favorite stories emanated from 
that very restaurant. I had just finished one of the finest 
meals on record, and having consumed a fair bit of beer 
and wine, was obligated to determine the whereabouts 
of the men’s room.  The waitress pointed to a stairway 
and said,”Up and to the right, sir.”  The directions were 
flawless but the room was occupied. The room on the 
left, however, was not.  The fact that it was clearly 
marked “Women” did not seem so important at the 
time.  After a quick reconnaissance I entered and locked 
the door behind me.  Ah, the pure joy of such a simple 
thing.  The deed consummated, I opened the door to the 
astonishment of a middle aged woman standing there 
with her mouth opened in disbelief at the sight of this six 
and a half foot, bearded wonder sneaking out of the 
woman’s room.  I quickly assured her “It’s OK, I’m a cross 
dresser!”  

 The 290-mile flight to King Salmon was accom-
plished with the help of a 727 jet, which took less than 
an hour.  The round trip on Alaska Air would cost us each 
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fifty cents a mile. The plane curiously enough had about 
half the passenger seats taken out so it could accommo-
date more cargo.  I assumed that this was because of the 
large amount of salmon transported by not only fisher-
men but also by the cannery located at nearby Naknek.  I 
would imagine a fair amount of cargo generated by the 
Air Force base, which kept a skeleton crew for defense 
purposes.  There was a time when the base had 250 in-
habitants.  With not much to do but fish, I’m glad this 
condition does not still exist.  The fishing pressure at that 
time must have been severe. 

 Deidre was waiting for us when we reached King 
Salmon.  A few miles of dirt road in the lodge’s 4-wheel 
Suburban and a transfer of our stuff to a john boat, the 
last leg of the trip to Rainbow Bend is accomplished via 
water.  The Lodge is located only a few miles down-
stream.  The first order of business after arriving, of 
course, is the unpacking and assembling of the necessary 
fighting gear.  This I dutifully accomplished and was in 
the process of putting the last section of my 9-weight 
rod together, when it crumbled in my bare hands.   
Thank goodness I had a back-up rod packed.   Seemed 
such a waste to have lugged that thing so far only to 
have it rendered useless.  The ST.Croix back up served 
admirably in its place.  We were on the river by 3:00 PM 
with Patrick our trusty guide and lodge owner who was 
running us through the drill of where to find various spe-
cies of fish as well as where the channels and rocks were 
in the river.  Our mode of transportation being a 20-foot 
john boat with a 40 horse Yamaha outboard jet.  The 
handling of the jet was a new experience for me.  It was 
just amazing how that thing could navigate on a plane in 
a mere 3 inches of water.   

 We found a healthy run of salmon and did 
a lot of exploring.  We ventured up into Naknek Lake, 
which is around 8 or so miles from Rainbow Bend.  Glenn 
managed to catch a “jack” the term given for a small king 
salmon, which was destined for the grill when we re-
turned to the lodge. One of our established goals for this 
trip to the Kaknek was to catch more and larger rain-
bows than we had last trip.  The Reds (sockeyes) we 
knew would be plentiful, so the real challenge was to 
catch the more elusive rainbow trout.  Patrick showed us 
a method of back-trolling which was successful as we 
landed a few bows of a decent size, however this meth-
od was frowned upon and the collective decision was 
that it was too much like meat fishing, Yuk!    

Continued Next month 

About 3 years ago while Carp fishing club mem-
ber Ron Dunleavy had a painted turtle come to him, over 
Ron’s visits the turtle became less afraid and would eat 
corn our of Ron’s hand, he named it Timmy. This year 
little Timmy came again to see his friend Ron to be fed, 
pretty amazing when you think about it. But it turned 
out that Timmy was really Tammy :-) Ron is using my old 
camera and has been taking many pictures to share with 
us. On one of his trips to Carp fish he saw a commotion 
going  on and went to investigate and found another tur-
tle in distress as it was tangled in fishing line. he freed it 
up and it swam around Ron. 
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Organza Hornburg 

 
Hook– Saber #7042 Straight Eye 

 

Thread– UTC 140 Yellow 

Tail-Golden Pheasant Tippet 

Body & Hackle Yellow Organza 

Ribbon 

Wing– Mallard 

Board of Directors 
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 (c) 860-563-0040 (e) steinmillergary@yahoo.com   

Activities VP • Bob Winot rwinot25@cox.net 860-292-1685 

Environment VP • Phil Apruzzese ( e) pjapruz@aol.com  

Promotions VP • Richard Gaudreau:  

(h) 860-745-0548 (e) readfr1@cox.net  

Recording Secretary • Phil McCormick (h) 860-871-8703 

Legal Secretary • Mark Barbieri (h) 860-623-8187  

Treasurer • Chuck Koteen 

Advisory Board • Gary Bogli (h) 860-858-5633 

Advisory Board  Bruce Rich   ( E ) ergopro@comcast.net            

Advisory Board • Ray Riley (h) 860-721-0547 

Advisory Board • John Baracchi 

Banquet Chairman • Kurt Jagielow  

Conservation Chairman • Ed Mitchell 

Education Chairman • Peter Naples 860-620-2317 

Indoor Facilities Chairman. • Denise Dauray 

Legislative Chairman • Vin Ringrose (h) 860-828-4642  

Membership Chairman • Phil McCormick 

 (h) 860-871-8703  

Newsletter Chairman • John Springer  

(h) 860-510-2383 (e) cffa@comcast.net  

Program Chairman • Roger Plourde  

(h) 860-747-4297 (w) 860-747-3324  
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UPCOMING EVENT 
 Ed Mitchell will be our speaker for October  he will 
be speaking about Fishing the Trophy Stretch on the 
Upper Connecticut River 

Located in the Great North Woods of northern New 
Hampshire, the Trophy Stretch offers fantastic fishing for 
landlocked salmon, big brookies, and rainbows. Ed has 
fished here since 1985, and will share his knowledge. He 
will cover tackle and tactics, season, hatches, flies, dam 
releases, lodging, and guides, as well as pointers on other 
nearby angling opportunities including a nice Hexagenia 
hatch.  

  

Ed Mitchell is the author of 4 fly-fishing books and has 
written articles for all the major magazines including 
American Angler, Fly-Fisherman, and Fly Rod & Reel. His 
website is www.edmitchelloutdoors.com 

http://www.edmitchelloutdoors.com

